
 

 

Kathy (Heney) Sato's passing 
 
Michael and Maria Kiely 
September 28, 2020 
 

Dear Couples 1800 Family, 

 

I just received this from Gloria Frothingham, Kathy Sato's spiritual mother: 

 

Our dear sister (Kathy Sato) has passed to spirit world -- actually on Saturday -- but the tubes from the 

hospital will be removed today. 

 

She had a Gallbladder operation 8 months ago but the doctor is saying today her body was full of cancer 

so the tubes will be removed today. It sounds kind of strange for her husband never knew Kathy had 

cancer till today. Please pray for the doctor. 

 

Please pray for Kathy, her husband, Michio, and their son, Shinji, who is not Blessed. 

 

Helen Alexander said Michio was recently admitted to the hospital but is apparently feeling better now. 

 

Kathalene Heney (Kathy Sato) was blessed in 1975 to Robin Kuhl (cf. 1975 official list of 1800 couples) 

who was not able to maintain the Blessing. She was subsequently blessed to Michio Sato. She was a 

missionary to Cameroon (cf. Neil Salonen's list of 1975 missionaries). 

 

Helen observed that Kathy was a very successful missionary in Cameroon and subsequently became a 

powerhouse in outreach for ACLC in New Jersey. Helen said ACLC Co-Chairwoman Archbishop 

Sulanch-Lewis and a number of members of ACLC Women in Ministry prayed for her during her illness. 

 

Kathy was a member of HSA-UWC New Jersey (Pastor Manoj Jacob) and lived in Nutley, NJ. 

 

Our prayers are with Michio and Shinji. 

 

Blessings, 

 

Michael and Maria Kiely 

 


